
MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETINGS 
HELD IN THE CLUB HOUSE 13th JUNE, 1963. 

_________________ 
 
 

Present.   The Captain (A. Hobson) in the chair, Messrs Dale, Jones, Clegg, Broadbent, Howard,   
Cooper, Miller, Greaves, Hartley, Broadbent, Broucher and Rowley. 

  
Apologies. Apologies were received from Messrs Butlin and Lees.    
           
Minutes. The minutes of the meeting held on the 2nd May, were read, and approved.    
 
Matters Arising.          
 Proposed by P.A. Jones, seconded by H. Broadbent that transfers from Full to Social 
 membership should be reviewed, and it was agreed to have this matter brought before
 the committee for discussion in January 1964.     
 Mr Cooper reported that he had made enquiries in respect of alterations to the existing
 Honour Boards, and had been informed that the expense would be very high. A  
 sub-committee consisting of Mr Miller, Mr Clegg were instructed to make further  
 enquiries and report back.   
 
General Committee.          
 Accounts passed for payment amounted to £1213.8.5.    
       
New Members: Application for membership were received from the following, which were balloted
 upon and duly declared elected: -   

Mr T.L. Scullion Proposed  H Hitchen  2nd by J. Brodie 
Mr H. Barber Proposed  H. Hitchen 2nd by J. Brodie 
Mr. G. F. V. Nichols Proposed  F. J. Rowley 2nd by N.S. Dale 
Mr N.L. Thompson Proposed  J. Harwood 2nd by P. Clayton 
Mr A. Walker Proposed  R.H. Meeks 2nd by A. Hobson 
Mr W. Roberts Proposed  E Hartley 2nd by P.A. Jones 

 
Correspondence.          
 A letter had been received from Mr C.E. Vernon stating that he was now working in  
 France, and was not in a position to play Golf. He also complained that he thought he 
 should pay a proportionate fee for the 1962/3 season because he did not join the Club at
 the beginning of the Club calendar. The Secretary was instructed to write and inform him 
 of the position.          
 Mr Powrie wrote on behalf of the Ashton-u-Lyne Rotary Club, requesting permission to
 hold a competition for charitable causes. The Secretary was instructed to write Mr Powrie
 regretting his request could not be granted.      
 The Oldham Hulme Grammar School Old Boys Golfing Association requested permission 
 to hold Four Ball Bogey Competition from 5-30 p.m. to 6 p.m. on Thursday, 1st August, 
 permission granted. 
           
Any Other Business.           
 It was agreed to rescind the rule in respect of card playing in the smoke room between 
 4 p.m. and 6 p.m. on Saturdays and Sundays, but members are asked to consider the 
 comfort and convenience of other members before playing, or continuing to play cards in
 the smoke room.         
 It was agreed that the Smallshaw County School be approached through Miss Haigh to



 ascertain whether they would accept as a gift the Old Piano.    
 The Captain to investigate the possibilities of obtaining a Fruit Machine (One Arm Bandit)
 on H.P. Terms, as it is understood the purchase price for a new one is in the region of 
 £450. 

 
Date of Next Meeting 4th July, 1963. 

          ………                                                     
              Alan Hobson……… 
                    Captain. 
 


